Selectmen's Meeting.

Present: Chmn. Andrew Woodsome, Robert Fay, Dennis Abbott, Jean Chick.

Selectmen voted to purchase two Municipal Directories each year. Another one will be ordered for 1983.

Jaycee's Member John Gallant in to request money from the Board to purchase candy for the Jaycee Halloween party. The Board voted to give the Jaycee's up to \$200.00, the Jaycees will provide the Board with copies of the bills to cover their expenditures.

Arrowhead Bids: Three were received, one accepted at this time. The bid of Edward & Marybeth Munroe for Lots 917 & 918 for \$3,751.00 was accepted. Bids tabled for further information were; Kenneth StPierre for lots 1674 & 1676, this bid will be considered again after the Board receives a copy of StPierres Sales Agreement to purchase lot 1675 from another private party. Paul Munroe's bid will be held until the Board is informed on how the figure was obtained for the bid.

Middle Road:Northern Section Snow Plow Contractor Robert Abbott in to inquire if the Town would be doing any grading, at the present time Abbott said he would not beable to plow the road in it's condition, not wide enough and rutted, needs rocks removed. Chmn. Woodsome said that he felt it should be closed or monies raised at a Special Town Meeting. Abbott said his contract calls to plow to the old Wheeler place. Abbott said also the large hole should be repaired on the hill on Clarks Bridge Rd. Chmn. Woodsome asked Abbott to check the school bus turnarounds at Stubby Ham's, that more debris had been piled there and also the turnaround by the Stone House.

Planning Board: Special meeting to be called for this Thursday night at 7:30 PM. with the Selectmen and Planning Board to discuss the letter to So.Maine Finishing Corp. regarding the addition building permit received from the C.E.O.

General Assistance: Public hearing date to be posted for the adoption of the new 1983 Rules and Regulations, on General Assistance:

Review Boards: Selectman Fay said that he would like to see a Assessing Review Board set up for 1984. And also a General Assistance Review Board. The Board was in agreement to both of Fay's suggestions. The General Assistance Review Board to be set up after the public hearing to adopt the new Rules and Regulations.

John Monteith: Monteith was called by phone and asked if he would consider representing the Town of Waterboro at the M.M.A. meeting in Bangor and being the Town's voting delegate. Monteith said he would get back to the Board with his answer.

Nov.8th. Election: The Waterborough Historical Society request to have a craft and food table at the Town Hall on this date was approved.

Approved by:

Rechew Gardame

Selectmen Town of Waterboro